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ADDITION TO KNOLLCREST LIBRARY
UNDER CONSTRUCTION

The cover picture of this issue of the SPARK shows
an artist’'s drawing of the four story addition to the
Knollcrest library. For those who are familiar with the
library and the Knollcrest campus, the new addition
will be placed north of the present facility or toward the
Commons.

If you view the drawing on the cover, you will note
that three floors are above ground level. Actually what
appears as the first floor above the ground in the new
addition, is on the level of the basement floor of the
existing library. What appears to be the second floor of
the new extension is on the same level as the first floor
Heritage hall in the library, and what is the third floor
will link up with the stack and study area of the second
floor of the present library. Beneath the three floors of
the new structure, which are visable in the picture,
there will be a full basement which has been designed
to accommodate 13 classrooms, 5 offices, and 2 confer-

ence rooms. This area can be converted to library use
later. The building will be constructed to allow for
another floor to be added, should the demand for space
make it necessary.

In order to allow for a more even moisture control for
books, the comfort of study and paper ventilation of
basement rooms, the building will be air-conditioned.

There will be different study areas on a floor, so
arranged that endless rows of tables, with hundreds of
students in a single large room will be eliminated.
Small study areas will be conducive to better concen-
tration. Approximately 1000 students will be able to
be accommodated at one time in the library when all
areas are used for library purposes.

We shall continue to have “open shelves” for student
perusal with a special room for special volumes. Our
micro-film department will continue to expand for the
normal library use, but also because Calvin Library is
the depository for the records of the Christian Reformed
Church.

An added feature of the new addition is the Depart-
mental Rooms. Here special books, records, and
periodicals will be available for study in a particular
discipline.

Our alumni might be interested in knowing that the
Calvin library is a Federal Depository for all govern-
ment documents.

At the present time approximately one-third of the
library is on the Knollcrest Campus and two-thirds is
still on the Franklin campus. When the new addition
is completed the total facilities of the library will be on
the Knollcrest campus.

According to Mr. Henry De Witt, Vice-president for
Business Affairs, the cost of the building and its fur-
nishings will be under twenty dollars a square foot. This
is far below the national averages for this type of a
building. The highly competative bidding between
unjon and non-union contractors benefitted Calvin
greatly. We hope the building will be completed by
January 1970.

The financing for the building is broken down into
three catagories. Calvin received a government grant of
$800,000, a federal loan of $920,000, and Development
Funds of the College will amount to $980,000.




